
Dear ANSE delegates, offices, presidents,  
Dear friends, 
 
We finished our 38th board meeting and would like to communicate to you the following: 
 
1. WEB SITE: the structure will be changed a little bit. We are opening the database for 
all member organizations. As we decided at GA 12 in Timisoara, the authorisation of the 
articles will be done by the boards of the national organizations. Each article has to have 
an abstract. The national board can send the articles to info@anse.eu. The articles will 
be arranged alphabetically by the author’s names.  
 
2. GRUNDTVIG project: after the first meeting of all Grundtvig partners the new goals 
were set. We are informing you about that in a separate letter. 
 
3. PRESIDENTIAL MEETING is approaching. Up till now we have 11 confirmations from 
presidents. The meeting will take place in Kardinal König Haus, Kardinal König Platz 3, 
1130 Wien, www.kardinal-koenig-haus.at. The program will be sent to the office and the 
delegates. Please be sure, that your president will be informed. 
 
4. SUMMER UNIVERSITY: the dates are fixed now: Monday, August the 17th till Friday, 
August the 21st, Dublin, Ireland. Title: Counselling in the Multicultural Europe, a key 
competence within Life Long Learning (LLL). Key speaker Michael Carroll, Great Britain, 
has confirmed up till now. Details will follow soon. 
 
5. NEXT GENERAL ASSEMBLY will be in 2010, in Vienna, together with the Grundtvig 
final conference.  
 
6. Next board meeting will be in from June, the 19h till the 21st in Slovenia. 
 
Regards from the ANSE board  
 
Vienna, 8.2.2009 
  


